FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL

SPECIAL BUDGET MEETING

LAFAYETTE ROOM, CITY HALL

MAY 16, 2005

6:00 P.M.

Present:
Mayor Marshall B. Pitts, Jr.

Council Members James K. Keefe (District 1); Mable C. Smith (District 2); Robert A. Massey, Jr. (District 3); Darrell J. Haire (District 4); Lois A. Kirby (District 5), Paul Williams (District 6); Curtis Worthy (District 7); Juanita Gonzalez (District 8); Johnny Dawkins (District 9)

Others Present:
Roger L. Stancil, City Manager


Karen M. McDonald, City Attorney


Kyle Sonnenberg, Assistant City Manager


Stanley Victrum, Assistant City Manager


Jason Brady, Governmental Affairs and Public


  Information Director


Lisa Smith, Chief Financial Officer


Stacy K. Hansen, Deputy City Clerk


Members of the Press


Staff

Mayor Pitts called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m.

FY 2005-2006 BUDGET DISCUSSION


In response to Council Member Smith’s request, City Manager Roger Stancil presented a list of all soil streets in the City and stated the cost of paving those streets would be approximately $10,000,000.00.  He further stated that Council had previously funded some of the soil streets on the list.

In response to Council members’ request to lower the tax rate, Mr. Stancil gave an overview of the general tax rate history from FY 1990-1991 through FY 2004-2005, showing the last tax rate decrease was in FY 1996-1997 due to a revaluation by Cumberland County.  He also gave an overview of the top priorities of the 2005-2006 Policy Agenda and the cost for funding those items.  Mr. Stancil stated that no funds had been budgeted for the major capital projects.  His recommendation was to keep the tax rate as it was and to use the $1,600,000.00 from the sales tax revenue to start the capital projects.  He stated that in order to cut the tax rate the City would have to cut services.


Discussion ensued regarding the benefits of decreasing the tax rate versus maintaining the property tax rate and improving services to the citizens.


Further discussion ensued regarding employee compensation.  Council Member Gonzalez expressed concern that the City had been working with PWC to get employee compensation equal, but PWC continued to increase their compensation rate.


Discussion continued regarding the need to equalize pay without adversely impacting PWC employees.

In response to Council Member Gonzalez’s request on the costs for Phase 5 annexation, City Manager Roger Stancil presented a chart showing an estimation of the costs and gave a brief description of each expenditure.


Council Member Dawkins stated he would like to see some funds set aside for repair of damaged headstones at the City’s cemeteries.  He proposed hiring a grant writer to solicit grants for the repair project.

CONSIDER CLOSED SESSION

MOTION:
Council Member Smith moved to go into closed session to preserve the attorney-client privilege.

SECOND:
Council Member Worthy

VOTE:
PASSED by a vote of 9 in favor to 1 in opposition (Council Member Dawkins)


The regular session recessed at 7:40 p.m.

MOTION:
Council Member Smith moved to reconvene in open session.

SECOND:
Council Member Massey

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (10-0)


The regular session reconvened at 8:20 p.m.


Brief comments were made regarding working with the County Commissioners regarding extra territorial jurisdiction and joint planning.


Council Member Williams inquired as to the status of the voluntary annexation petitions of Mr. John Koenig.  City Attorney Karen McDonald responded that it was her understanding that Mr. Koenig was interested in having all three parcels annexed, however, the petitions were not complete.

MOTION:
Council Member Massey moved to adjourn the meeting.

SECOND:
Council Member Smith

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (10-0)

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

______________________________

______________________________

STACY K. HANSEN




MARSHALL B. PITTS, JR.

Deputy City Clerk



Mayor
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